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SUBJECT

The proposed ordinance would authorize the Harborview Medical Center Board of Trustees to extend the term of the current agreement for the management of Harborview Medical Center between the Harborview Medical Center Board of Trustees, on behalf of the County, and the Board of Regents of the University of Washington, on behalf of University of Washington Medicine, to allow the parties additional time to negotiate a new Harborview Medical Center management agreement. 

SUMMARY

The current agreement for the management of the County's hospital—Harborview Medical Center—expires on June 30, 2015.  The County and the University of Washington have entered into negotiations for a new agreement for the provision of management and clinical services at Harborview Medical Center, but the negotiations are not expected to be completed prior to the expiration of the current agreement.  The proposed ordinance would authorize the Harborview Medical Center Board of Trustees to execute an amendment to the current management agreement that extends the duration of that agreement through the earlier of the effective date of the new agreement or December 31, 2015.  

  



BACKGROUND 

Harborview Medical Center ("Harborview") was founded in 1877, as the six-bed King County Hospital in South Seattle. In 1931, Harborview moved to its present location overlooking Puget Sound.  Harborview now consists of a 413 inpatient bed teaching hospital, 7 primary care clinics, 49 specialty care clinics, and assorted other services. In 2014, Harborview had 64,500 emergency department visits and 247,350 clinic visits.

Harborview was originally owned and operated by the County.  In June, 1967, the County and the Board of Regents of the University of Washington entered into a contract under which Harborview Medical Center would be owned by King County but managed by the University of Washington and governed by a county-appointed Board of Trustees.  The current contract, which reflects that same management, ownership, and governance structure, has been in place since December 1995 and runs to June 30, 2015.  

The County and the University of Washington are presently engaged in negotiations related to a new agreement for the provision of management and clinical services at Harborview Medical Center.  Those negotiations are not expected to be completed prior to the expiration of the current agreement.

ANALYSIS

The current agreement between the County and the University of Washington for the management and operation of Harborview expires on June 30, 2015.  Proposed Ordinance 2015-0175 would authorize the Harborview Medical Center Board of Trustees, on behalf of the County, to execute an amendment to the current agreement (Attachment A) that extends the duration of that agreement through the earlier of the effective date of the new agreement or December 31, 2015.  

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2015-0175 (and its attachments)


image1.png
kil

King County




